



Volume 10 Issue 4 Fall, 1988

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

The past year has been a wonderful learning experience for me in working with CMD/UUUF Board Members and others involved in making our Womens' Federation a success. Our two board meetings in St. Louis and Bloomington gave us a chance to interact with members of those two churches as well as with each other. The arrangements for our meetings in those two areas were meticulously planned and carried our by the units at Bloomington and Eliot Chapel. Many thanks to all involved.

We have primarily performed the usual work of helping conferences, providing seed money for same, dealing with budget matters and generally doing that business for which we are elected. The previous Board, under the able leadership of Marion Baker, had set up guidelines for conferences, and finalized procedures that make the organization run much more smoothly. I thank her for all that she did. This past year the Board and those working on conferences have found the procedures very helpful.

I feel that we need to work harder as a district, units and individual members to increase our membership. To further that goal, I have asked Di Lovett and Nancy Babel, Board members, to design a brochure which can be sent to all churches in the District to tell them about UUWF. A rough draft is available for anyone to look at and I would welcome suggestions about content and design. It will be available at Lake Geneva. If this interests you, please take a few minutes to talk with any Board Member.

Another priority, I believe is that we reexamine our conferences, the amount of money they are costing, and how we can best fulfill the needs of the women in our District. Allerton enrollment was down and that has a direct impact on when we will hold Allerton. (see accompanying story) I assume that the decreased attendance has something to do with costs. In as much as the enrollment was 110 at Lake Geneva last year where the cost is lower, we must consider the costs in future planning.

On the other hand, perhaps lower enrollment at Allerton is all right. Even though Allerton is where we have conducted the business of our District, maybe having part of a business meeting at other conferences as we will do this fall is the way to go. Maybe getting women together at conferences is our most important task. I would like to hear your comments!

I would like to thank each of you for being loving and caring; you make all conferences a delight. Special thanks to all the Board members.

Jai Bhagwan is a salutation I use with my yoga students. It means "I honor the divine (or the light) within you," and I see that divine within each of us.

Jai Bhagwan

This is essentially the same message I had for an annual message, but because many of you were not at Allerton, I am repeating it, so we can begin to dialogue about our goals.



PAT MURRAY bids us a fond farewell. Her new address is 3709 Warner Dr. Apt. 209, Knoxville, TN 37912. She will be missed by all of us. BEST WISHES & THANKS from all of us in CMD.



ALLERTON 1989

Dates for the 1989 Allerton Annual Meeting are June 13, 14 & 15, 1989. It starts with lunch on Tuesday, June 13 and ends with lunch on Thursday, June 15.

The theme this year is **DOORWAYS**. "Doorways are sacred to women for we are the doorways of life and we must choose what comes in and what goes out." Marge Piercy

The Co-Chairs are Betty Jachim, Susan Karcher and Marilla Missbach from the Oak Park UUWF.

WANT ADS

Wanted: Person to edit newsletter for dynamic, progressive, regional womens' group. Need someone creative, experimental and willing to gain experience from a challenging new position. Salary: Love, appreciation 'n strokes from members. Title: VOW Editor. Apply to CMD/UUWF President. Helpful to be affliated with a church that has offset printing capabilities

Wanted: Person to work with a national womens' network. Job Responsibilities: Serve as liason between CMD/UUWF and national Women and Religion Committee, comunicate via workshops, seminars, guest speakers, etc. and provide a positive, loving image of momen and their concerns. Salary: Satisfaction of seeing personal growth and awareness among all people. Apply to CMD/UUWF President.

Allerton date conflicts surfaced at the annual meeting in June. Allerton House informed us that it has a minimum weekend attendance of 75 and a mid-week minimum attendance of 45. There were 52 women at the June Allerton Conference. Because of the concern that we might not have 75 at the proposed weekend 1989 Allerton, it was decided by vote that we would move the 1989 Conference back to weekdays. We need your input as to what we can do in future years. Please take time to fill out the questionnaire at the bottom of your V.O.W. The budget for 1988-89 follows:

INCOME		EXPENSES	
Dues	\$1000.00	Board Meetings	\$350.00
Conference Refur	nds	Board Biennial	100.00
Fall	900.00	V.O.W.	300.00
Allerton	650.00	Misc.	100.00
Fundraiser	150.00	Seed Money	
		Fall	900.00
		Allerton	1000.00
WEST TOTAL	\$2700.00		\$2700.00
From current	650.00	Donations	
resources		RCAR	50.00
		Allerton Scholarship	350.00
		CMD District	25.00
		Matching Feminist	
		Theology Scholarship	225.00

\$3350.00

\$3350.00

QUESTIONNAIRE FOR CONFERENCE ATTENDEES Please answer the following questions:
Which of the following UUWF conferences have you attended?
Camp Wyman Lake Geneva Allerton
If you were to attend Allerton, would you prefer to attend
Midweek Weekend (75 minimum required)
Would you be able to attend UUWF Conferences
Midweek Weekend
I can never attend Conferences
Midweek Weekend
I would be willing to have CMD/UUWF make up the difference in cos
for a weekend conference if we did not have the minimum number
No Yes
Comments
Please complete and return to any CMD/UUWF Board
Member or bring to Lake Geneva Conference. Thanks.

CONFERENCE LAKE GENEVA

O KENEWAL O

EETTY JACHIM 11/88
BETTY JACHIM 11/88

Non profit Organization U.S. POSTAGE PAID Peoria, IL PERMIT NO. 658

Vic

Secretary:

Treasurer:

Directors:

R

P

A

UNIVERSALIST UNITARIAN 908 Hamilton Boulevard Peoria, Illinois 61603

CONFERENCES & RETREATS

1988-1989

CENTRAL MIDWEST DISTRICT UNITARIAN UNIVERSALIST WOMEN'S FEDERATION

President:	Joanne Fought	Di Lovitt
	501 No. Glenwood	456 Florence
	Peoria, IL 61606	Webster Grove, MO 63119
	(309) 676-6849	(314)961-8674

ce President:	Clarise Jefferson	Mary Leung
	313 Oakdale	RR #1
	Normal, IL 61761	Bloomington, IL 61701
	(309) 452-4736	(309)663-6695

Susan Karcher	CMD - UUWF COMMITTE
154 Humphrey Oak Park, IL 60302	Archivist

2401 000 0450	III VIII VIOV
312) 383-8456	Dolores Butler
uth Davis P. O. Box P Ivon, IL 61415	311 E. Washington Avon, IL 61415 (309) 465-3116
Woll, IL OTTIO	

(303)403-7331	computer Mailing List
	Pat Scanlon
Nancy Babel	1528 Fontana
823 Victoria Pl.	St. Louis, M0 63146
Glendale, MO 63122	(314) 434-3314
(314)821-7211	

(011)0217211	RCAR Representative
Pat Johnson RR 3 Box 220 Dodgeville, WI 53533 608) 924-1466	Phyllis Peara 128 Berry Street Park Forest, IL 60466 (312) 481-5055

<u>V.O.W. E</u>	200 E 100 E
Position	Available

Women	&	Re	ligion	
Applica	tic	ns	being	taken

Continental President Fall Retreat Chair Phylis Rickter Sandy Drenth

Arlington	MA 0217
Executive	Director
Bonnie Sh	

CONTINENTAL UUWF

Bonnie Shelton 25 Beacon Street Boston, MA 02108 (617) 742-2100

CMD - UUA

88 Hemlock

CMD P	resid	ent	
Jean I	Capus	cik	
445 Ke			
La Gra	inge,	IL 605	25
(312)5	79-14	148	

District Executive Rev. Denise Tracy 141 S. Oak Park Ave. (312) 383-4344

Fall Retreat Chair Sandy Drenth Rt. 4 Box 120 Elmwood Court Mokena IL 60448

Spring Retreat Chairs Sue Stivers (314) 821-2375 Mary Widmer (314) 878-7481

Allerton Co-Chairs Betty Jachim (312) 455-8631 Susan Karcher (312) 383-8456 Marilla Missbach (312) 458-0108

Allerton Registrar Carol Wike Nudo 401 George Street Alton, IL 62002 (618) 462-3160



CONTINENTAL NEWS:

Transforming Thought; Position Papers on Feminist Theology, Vol. 1 has been received by CMD/UUWF because of our generous donation of almost \$500 to the Feminist Theology Scholarship Fund. The book is in memory of Claire R. White, 1906–1985 and begins the serious exploration into the subject of UU feminist theology and all the very different things it means to women around the continent.

Contributors include Beth Williamson, Priscilla Baird Hinckley, Judith Walker-Riggs, Carolyn McDade and Lucile Schuck Longview. It presents a rich diversity of Feminist Theology from history, peace and justice to humor and action which reflects the tapestry of feminist thought. We are pleased to have the volume and look forward to the second volume

MANY THANKS to all who contributed to the matching funds that the CMD/UUWF Board set up. We are proud to be a part of this exciting chapter in Women's Theology.



Men and women shall have equal rights throughout the United States and in every place subject to its jurisdiction. (Alice Paul, 1923) Equality of rights under the law shall not be denied or abridged by the United

Equality of rights under the law shall not be denied or abridged b States or by any State on account of sex. (27th Amendment, 1972)

Long before either of those, it was proposed at the 1850 Women Rights Convention: "Resolved: That rights are human rights and pertain to human beings, without distinction of sex; therefore, justice demands that all laws shall be made — not for men, for for women — but for humankind, that the same legal protection be afforded to the one sex as to the other."